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To all our CIPFA South West members, students and all the colleagues who support us!
Well, it’s been a busy last month ending a very busy year in my role as Vice President. And whilst I do not represent CSW on CIPFA Council, I provide support for our CSW causes to John Bloomer our formal CSW rep. I did so again at the December CIPFA Council, where we formally agreed a review of those who can stand to represent our Region. In this day and age, we work in many flexible ways, and don’t always live or work in the area we most feel akin to. I hope we have helped more of you all consider representing our Region at CIPFA Council in the years to come. John was elected in the spring to stand for 2 years, and I will look to promoting this later in my Presidential year for prospective candidates to stand in early 2019.

Since my last blog, I have had a CIPFA Council meeting, an Ethics Round Table meeting and attended the CIPFA Past Presidents Dinner.

CIPFA Council Meeting – 14 December – CIPFA Towers, London

Our CSW Regional Rep, John Bloomer, will provide an update in our newsletter for January, and you can find that when it’s done with our others here, and which forms the full version copy posted to you by email.

We heard the latest update from Rob Whiteman; including sad news about colleagues I have known working for CIPFA for a long time. There have been some major staff reductions and redundancies which will impact on the work being done, particularly in the Policy and Technical areas. The staff reductions reflect the need for CIPFA to balance its budget, as many of us are doing in our workplaces. I know you will join me in passing on our best regards to those staff now leaving after their long commitments to supporting us members Best wishes from CSW go to Keeley, Kerry and Alison amongst many others in your next career stage. Having been made redundant from local government myself, I feel the pain, but the networks you have formed will not go away, and lean on friends and colleagues for support in moving forward. 

To all of you out there, a benefit of getting more involved as a volunteer is that you will make firm friends within strong networks as part of the CIPFA community. It’s up to you and there for the taking! Let me know if you want to talk over how you can get more involved. 
Ethics Round Table, 30th November
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	Past President Margaret Pratt and Junior 

Vice President Carolyn Williamson
	Rick Tazzini from the Ethics Working 

Group


CIPFA Ethics Working Group hosted an excellent Round Table event, that I was part of organising.

I am hoping there is some great notes that come out from this, but if not, I will do some more, but we had calls for us as CIPFA members to do more to support each other when it comes to challenging situations where ethics are compromised  - and for all sorts of reasons, and not just to ensure VFM. Many of our finance colleagues across all elements that make up the public sector are being marginalised, excluded and ignored when doing their duty. CIPFA may not have the infrastructure to help us in the way other Institutes do, but not withstanding that, those institutes may not have our strong networks within CIPFA. We on Regional Councils can do more to raise the debate more, and I am happy to announce that the Joint CIPFA South West/CIPFA South East event hosted for another year at Hampshire County Council on 8th March is allowing me a session on Ethics. I will also be co-Chairing as Danny won’t be able to this year.
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What can we do as individual CIPFA members and students to proactively support each other I welcome your views and will tell you want happens and what is suggested.

CIPFA Past President’s Dinner

You probably did not know of this event. But the Past Presidents are honoured each year with a Dinner and members of CIPFA Council get invited. I was very lucky to have a most interesting table this year, shared with Jonathan Adams, the Northern Ireland CIPFA rep, and the past Chief Executive David Adams. Here we are together after a great evening. And the following morning, I took a snap of the list of distinguished names on the wall at Mansell Street. Amongst them were my table guests in Roger Buttery, Phillip Sellers, Gren Folwell and Mike Collier.
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Opportunities with other professional bodies in our region 
HFMA

I have finally made contact with someone in HFMA to look into some reciprocal arrangements and even joint events. Esther Giles and John Bloomer took the call, and we have been invited to the next meeting on 9th March, so I will report on that when the time comes.
Best wishes, 

Christina

Twitter – search twitter.com/CipfaSW 

LinkedIn – search for the Group CIPFA South West 

Facebook – search for the Group CIPFA South West 

